- ABC News. "The Disappearance of Mikelle Biggs." ABC News, abcnews.go.com/US/video/disappearance-mikelle-biggs-53878924.
- Antrim, Sunny. "Missing Mikelle: Family Grapples With Daughter's Disappearance." ABC News, 18 May 2009, abcnews.go.com/2020/story?id=7567492&page=1.
- Deutsch, Gail. "Did Convicted Rapist Kidnap Missing Girl?" ABC News, 14 June 2009, abcnews.go.com/2020/story?id=7580945&page=1.
- ---. "Gone in 90 Seconds: Agonizing Search Spans Decade." ABC News, 4 Feb. 2011, abcnews.go.com/2020/90-seconds-agonizing-search-spans-decade/story?id=7577706.
- Leibowitz, David. "Even After 21 Years, Her Disappearance Haunts Us." East Valley Tribune, 5 Jan. 2020,
 - www.eastvalleytribune.com/opinion/even-after-21-years-her-disappearance-haunts-us/article _c8f728c4-2e6a-11ea-991c-0f98992ea4c7.html.
- Mikelle Diane Biggs the Charley Project. 12 Oct. 2004, charleyproject.org/case/mikelle-diane-biggs.
- Moriarty, Erin. "Twenty Years Later, Family of Mikelle Biggs Holds Out Hope for Answers in Arizona Girl's Abduction." CBS News, 15 Jan. 2019, www.cbsnews.com/news/mikelle-biggs-missing-family-holds-out-hope-for-answers-in-1999abduction-of-mesa-arizona-girl.
- Truesdell, Jeff. "20 Years After Her Big Sister Vanished, Arizona Woman Is Keeping Hope Alive in the Case." People Magazine, 20 Nov. 2018, people.com/crime/missing-mikelle-biggs-sister-hope-solve-disappearance.
- ---. "Could a Former Neighbor and Convicted Sex Offender Be Connected to Disappearance of 11-Year-Old Mikelle Biggs?" People Magazine, 16 Nov. 2018, people.com/crime/mikelle-biggs-disappearance-former-neighbor-sex-offender-suspect.
- Walsh, Jim. "19 Years Later, Missing Mesa Girl Still Haunts Sister." East Valley Tribune, 1 Jan. 2018,
 - www.eastvalleytribune.com/news/19-years-later-missing-mesa-girl-still-haunts-sister/article_b5b89afc-ee68-11e7-9dc2-efc1a351dc18.html.